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Clifton Family Church's Seonghwa Observance Ceremony for Dr. Bo Hi Pak was held at the same time as 

the World Level Seonghwa Observance held in Korea. 

 

The Clifton Family Church community held a distinguished memorial service for Dr. Bo Hi Pak at the 

same time as his Seonghwa ceremony in Korea. As soon as members heard about Dr. Pak's ascension, 

many of them contacted us about the Seonghwa details and shared about what an amazing son Dr. Pak 

was. Around 70 Unificationists gathered at the Clifton Family Church. Mrs. Noriko Sprague greeted 

everyone and, after a couple of songs, Pastor Manoj Jacob read Dr. Pak's biography. Mr. Toshi Tagawa 

prepared a short version of Dr. Pak's famous "Truth is My Sword" video, which was very moving. Mr. 

Ken Owens prepared a photo montage with hundreds of pictures from Dr. Pak's life. Those pictures 

brought back a lot of memories and brothers and sisters felt grateful for Dr. Pak. 

 

There were many moving testimonies, one from Mr. Kazushi Miyoshi, who worked with Dr. Bo Hi Pak, 

Mr. Ken Owens, who traveled and also worked with Dr. Pak, Mrs. Marivic Ibok, who lived with Dr. Pak 

and his family for many years in the USA, Korea and Hong Kong, Mr. Joseph Tegha, who also worked 

with Dr. Pak, and our youth pastor Mr. Yasutaka Ozwa who was inspired by Dr. Pak. Everyone testifies 

Dr. Bo Hi Pak as a righteous son of God and True Parents, a true parental figure and mentor to them. 

 

Pastor Manoj Jacob gave a brief memorial message sharing his experiences with Dr. Pak and encouraged 

everyone to stand up for Truth as Dr. Pak did. Dr. Bo Hi Pak left an unparalleled legacy for God True 

Parents. He gave his life to make True Parents stand up together with many world leaders. 

 

  
 


